
 
 
Sailors, 
  
As much as Sunday was a typical summer Bowman Bay racing day, Wednesday was not!   We were doing everything we 
could to stay warm including Trish our race pro.  The entire day was a battle between the south breeze coming through 
the gap and the westerly coming into the bay.  You had to stay focused on the environment around your boat and keeping 
it moving in whatever wind direction you had at the moment.  A puff could come through from any direction and have your 
boat on it’s ear then standing straight up with no air it it’s sails 5 seconds later.  Like a light switch!  Boats 10 feet away 
could have a totally different breeze and leave you in the dust.   It made for stressful concentration and racing but very fun 
and a change from what we usually have.   Kelly and Julian’s V8’s ruled the day in the somewhat reachy conditions we 
had.  It was great practice learning how to accelerate your boat and react to constant changes.  By the end of the day we 
were all getting the hang of it. Great fun! 
  
Regards, 
Mike 


